MINUTES – December 14, 2009
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, December 14, 2009 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Ty Tracy, Judy Karchner, Jeff Tate, Joe Riffle, and Denny Fetzer, Village Administrator Bob Rickard, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Chief Roy Whitehead, Alyssa Whitehead, Karen Schepman, Deb Wallace of The Press, Kay Reiter and Glen Easter of the Sandusky County Economic Development Corporation(SCEDC). Council member Monte Porter was excused.
Mayor Rich Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting of November 23, and the Administrative & Personnel of December 7 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION-   Kay Reiter, Executive Director and Glen Easter, Campaign Director, of the SCEDC, presented information on their “Partnering for the Future campaign”.  The purpose of the campaign is to develop and recruit new business to Sandusky County. The five year campaign is a 1.3 million dollar plan designed to create 1,500 new primary jobs and 3,376 new total jobs, inject $81 million in new earnings annually, generate $200 million in new capital investment, and generate $45 million in new net personal consumption expenditures annually. Ms. Reiter asked that the Village consider investing in this campaign program.

Ms. Reiter reported:

· The Joint Economic Development District project to develop an industrial park on Route 51 is making progress. This joint agreement will allow all political parties involved to share revenues and expenses connected to future development, with the ultimate goal of creating new jobs.
· The SCEDC is working with several companies to develop green energy and manufacturers of wind turbines. 

· The SCEDC continues to support the needs of the Sandusky County Regional Airport by providing administrative needs and financial support.

POLICE DEPARTMENT - Chief Whitehead reported:

· The new laser will have unlimited expert witness testimony available.
· Presented the monthly report.

· The issues with vandalism have subsided. 

· Requested a Public Safety Committee meeting to discuss the part-time dispatcher position.

Tate made a motion to amend the prior laser motion to allow the purchase without 6th District Court Certifications as long as unlimited expert testimony is provided., Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Tracy, Fetzer, Karchner, and Riffle. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0. 
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CORRESPONDENCE-   Mayor Harman presented:

·  A letter from Time Warner Cable updating their channel changes.
· A thank you from the Reineck family for the planter sent for the Jonella Reineck Funeral.

· A Holiday card from Poggemeyer Design Group noting their donation to our Food Bank on our behalf.

· A letter from IGS stating the new fixed rate for the community from January 2010 through June 2010 will be $0.825 per CCF.
OLD BUSINESS- None 
REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle reported:
· The committee met on December 7 to discuss insurance premiums, and developing a new employee evaluation system.  Sections of the Personnel Policy and Procedure Manual (PPM) were reviewed and amended. Employee’s joined the meeting to discuss their previous issues.
Riffle made a motion to amend Sections 4.07, 5.04, 5.11, and 5.16 of the Personnel Policy and Procedure Manual, Tate second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Tate, Fetzer, Karchner, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Karchner questioned if the power lines behind the Cowell residence have been installed. Rickard responded they have not been connected. 
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Porter – Absent, No report.
FINANCE – Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1484 in the amount of $126,395.35, Tate second. VOTE – Yeas- Tracy, Tate, Karchner, Fetzer, and Riffle. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0. 

Tracy made a motion to donate $2,000.00 to the SCEDC’s “Partnering for the Future Campaign”, and for the contribution to be reviewed annually in December, Tate second. VOTE – Yeas – Tracy, Tate, Karchner, Fetzer, and Riffle. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
PUBLIC SAFETY- Chief Whitehead reported that he took 10 children from the Village for the annual Shop with a Cop program in Fremont.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Fetzer – No Report.
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VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Rickard reported:
· OSS Solid Waste Grant- Next round of funding will be January 30, 2010. Checking with the OSS in regards to replacing a roof is a feasible project.
· Brush dump will be chipped after Christmas to allow time for Christmas trees to be put at the site.

· We provided ODOT with requested information about the Walnut and Main St. traffic light,  and are now waiting on a response from them.
· The backwash pump for filters at the Water Treatment plant has been rebuilt and put back in service. The high service pump is being replaced. 
· The bid opening for the Well Field Expansion was on December 1st at 2p.m. There were 12 bids submitted for the contracts A and B. The lowest and best bid for Contract A was E.R. Zeiler Excavating, Inc. for $350,182.50 and for Contract B was R.A. Bores Excavating, Inc. for $203,637.80. Bids did come in 10% lower than the estimated cost of the project. $121,000.00 of the Well Field project will be forgiven. The total balance due will be loaned at 0% interest for 20 years.
· The bearings on the clarifier at the Water Treatment Plant went out, were replaced, and went back into service the same day.
· The Christmas decorations are all up.
CLERK-TREASURER-Runion – No report
NEW BUSINESS- An Administrative and Personnel Committee meeting will be scheduled to review the Solicitor’s contract.
MAYOR’S REPORT- Mayor Harman reported that the Village received a check from Martin Marietta’s Gifts and Grants fund for $2,500.00. It will be used to purchase new flags for the poles in the downtown area and also for H.W. Busdiecker Park Flags.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 8:15p.m.
                                                                                     _________________________

 




                               Mayor Richard A. Harman

___________________________

Barbara J. Runion, Clerk-Treasurer                                                                                       

